	
	
	



Principal Issues for Wastewater Oversight
SCA Caucus Leadership and Sewer Districts – June 2025
There have been many questions raised in committee actions, letters, and other conversations that have elevated the level of discussion on our regional wastewater system. Throughout, we appreciate the efforts of WTD to be responsive and engage thoughtfully. 
As WTD works on responses, we have undertaken an exercise that is intended to help the regional conversation move forward by distilling and articulating key questions that SCA, the sewer districts, and others are seeing crop up on a regular basis. The purpose of this work is to improve collaboration and information sharing, in support of informed policymaking.
Key Interest Areas:
(1) Understanding and confidence in how the rate model is built
· When can we expect to see a range of specific rate scenarios and the positive and negative consequences of each? What assumptions and policy levers are built into the model, and when will we receive full access to the methodology?
(2) Understanding CIP needs and priorities
· What are the system’s total needs, what is the body of work that can be achieved with the proposed rate path, and what is the rate path that would keep pace with system depreciation? Hypothetically, if rates were held to this year’s rates for the foreseeable future, how do we see what WTD would prioritize and what WTD would cut? 
· What is the supporting rationale for how CIP prioritization decisions are made (i.e., what factors are considered and why, and how are they weighted)? How can RWQC and MWPAAC be meaningfully engaged in this decision-making?
(3) Seeing an accounting of all large known costs
· What big additional costs, like regulatory drivers, are known but not included in rate forecasts, and where and when will we see those?
(4) Oversight and engagement
· What are WTD’s general timelines for seeking a third-party consultant?
· What are WTD’s timelines for engaging on next year’s rates, including sharing information around capital investments and holding discussions ahead of rate adoption? 
We look forward to continued productive conversation and partnership between RWQC, MWPAAC, and WTD.
	
	
	



